
 

 

 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 
 

NOTICE OF OPEN MEETING 
  
DATE: THURSDAY, 2015 FEBRUARY 19 
  
TIME: 5:00 PM 
  
PLACE: Council Committee Room, Main Floor,  City Hall 

 
A G E N D A 

 
 
1. CALL TO ORDER PAGE 
  
2. MINUTES  
 

(a) Minutes of the Executive Committee of Council Open meeting held 
on 2015 January 20 

5 - 11 

 
3. PRESENTATION  
 

(a) Craig Collis, Assistant Director – Recreation 
Re: City of Burnaby Recreation Credit Program 
Speakers: Craig Collis 
                  Leslie White 

 

 
4. CORRESPONDENCE  
 

(a) Correspondence from Volunteer Burnaby 
Re: Letter of Appreciation (#14/49) 

12 

 
(b) Correspondence from Kwantlen Polytechnic University 

Re: Letter of Appreciation (#13-14-15/00) 
13 

 
5. REPORTS  
 

(a) Report from the City Clerk 
Re: Coquitlam Search and Rescue Society - Mobile Command 
Centre Replacement Project 

14 - 18 

 
(b) Report from the Chief Election Officer 

Re: 2014 Local Government Election Review and Future 
Recommendations 

19 - 23 
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6. FESTIVALS BURNABY GRANTS APPROVED TO DATE - $10,500  
 
7. PROGRESSIVE LIST OF GRANTS APPROVED TO DATE - $29,260  
 
8. NEW APPLICATIONS  
 

(a) #15/09 - 2015 Burnaby Empty Bowl Project 24 - 25 
 2015 Empty Bowls Gala 

 
 An application was received from the 2015 Empty Bowls Committee 

requesting an in-kind grant for printing of promotional materials (posters, 
tickets, thank you cards, bookmarks and banners) for the annual Empty 
Bowls Gala event to be held on 2015 April 23 at the Hilton Metrotown Hotel.   
 

 Request: $1,500 in-kind 
printing 

CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - $1,500 in kind printing ($394) 
2012 - No Application 

 
(b) #15/10 - Richard Major Art Group 26 
 Sharing Artistic Skills to Encourage Others 

 
 An application was received from Richard Major Art Group (RMAG) 

requesting a grant to assist with the cost of funding a Burnaby based art 
program. The RMAG provides members with an opportunity to demonstrate 
their artistic skills by participating at various events including the 
Rhododendron Festival and Discovery Days, as well as showing their work at 
the Deer Lake Gallery, Burnaby Art Gallery, Showcases, and Culture Days. 
 

 Request: $300 CPA: 2014 - $300 
2013 - $300 
2012 - $300 

 
(c) #15/11 - Ecole Alpha Secondary School 27 
 Dry Grad 2015 

 
 An application was received from École Alpha Secondary School requesting 

a grant in support of the Annual Dry Grad event for 2015. 
 

 Request: Unspecified CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - $200 
2012 - No Application 

 
(d) #15/12 - Scouts Canada 28 
 Scouting Programs 

 
 An application was received from Scouts Canada Pacific Coast Council 
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requesting a grant to support Burnaby based scouting programs for Beavers, 
Cubs, Scouts, Venturers and Rovers for 2015. 
 

 Request: $6,000 CPA: 2014 - $5,000 
2013 - $5,000 
2012 - $5,000 

 
(e) #15/13 - Community Centred College for the Retired 29 - 30 
 Courses and Programs 

 
 An application was received from the Community Centred College for the 

Retired requesting a grant to assist with the cost of courses and programs 
provided by the College. 
 

 Request: Unspecified CPA: 2014 - $2,500 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - $2,500 

 
(f) #15/14 - Afghan Women's Sewing and Craft Co-Operative 31 
 Three Months Rental 

 
 An application was received from the Afghan Women’s Sewing and Craft Co-

Operative requesting a grant to assist with three months rental ($474.77 a 
month) for Room 206 at the Edmonds Neighbourhood Resource Centre. 
(N.B. at the Open Council meeting 2014 October 27, Council approved a 
2015 lease grant for the co-operative for $5,425.92, representing a 50% 
lease rate offset.) 
 

 Request: $1,424.31 CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - No Application 

 
(g) #15/15 - Nikkei National Museum & Cultural Centre 32 - 36 
 Hokori: Japanese Canadians in the WWI 

 
 An application was received from the Nikkei National Museum and Cultural 

Centre requesting a grant to assist with the cost of Hokori, an event 
commemorating the 100th anniversary of participation in WWI by Japanese 
Canadian soldiers. 
 

 Request: Unspecified CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - $1,000 cash  
            & $1,500 in-kind ($1,594) 
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(h) #15/16 - The Maple Leaf Singers 37 - 40 
 Annual Spring Show 

 
 An application was received from the Maple Leaf Singers requesting a grant 

to assist with the cost of funding the Maple Leaf Singers Annual Spring Show 
‘Touch the Sky’ to be held at the Massey Theatre, New Westminster on 2015 
May 30 and 31. 
 

 Request: $200 CPA: 2014 - $200 
2013 - $200 
2012 - $200 

 
(i) #15/17 - Miss Canada Globe 2015 41 - 43 
 Sarah Filgate 

 
 An application was received from Sarah Filgate, a Burnaby resident, 

requesting a grant to assist with the cost of participating in the Miss Canada 
Globe Pageant to be held in Toronto, Ontario in 2015 August. 
 

 Request: $3,000 CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - No Application 

 
(j) #15/18 - BC Aboriginal Network on Disability 44 - 45 
 BC Without Barriers 

 
 An application was received from the BC Aboriginal Network on Disability 

Society (BCANDS) requesting support for their BC Without Barriers 
campaign, an initiative to fund-raise while bringing awareness of the society’s 
work and the needs of Aboriginal people living with disabilities. 
 

 Request: $200 CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - No Application 

 
9. TABLED MATTER  
 

a) #15/06 - Rivershed Society of BC 
Fraser River Swim Relay 

46 - 48 

 (Tabled 2015 January 20)  
 
10. NEW BUSINESS  
 
11. INQUIRIES  
 
12. ADJOURNMENT  
 



 

 CITY OF BURNABY   2410-20 
 

 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 

 
 M I N U T E S  
 
An ‘Open’ meeting of the Executive Committee of Council was held in the Council Committee Room, 
City Hall, 4949 Canada Way, Burnaby, BC on Tuesday, 2015 January 20 at 5:00 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: Councillor Pietro Calendino, Chair  
 Councillor Paul McDonell, Vice Chair  
 Councillor Dan Johnston, Member  

 

STAFF: Ms. Blanka Zeinabova, Administrative Officer  
 
The Chair called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 
 

1. MINUTES   
 

(a) Minutes of the Executive Committee of Council            
 'Open' meeting held on 2014 December 04  

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 
“THAT the minutes of the Executive Committee of Council ‘Open’ meeting held on 2014 
December 04 be adopted.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

2. CORRESPONDENCE & REPORT  

 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 
“THAT the correspondence and report be received.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

 

(a) Correspondence from Burnaby New Westminster  

Ringette Association  

   Re: Letter of Appreciation (#14/34)   

 
 Correspondence was received from Ms. Susan Wall, Burnaby New Westminster Ringette 
Association, expressing appreciation to the City for funding in support of their annual 
tournament. 
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 (b) Report from the City Clerk 

   Re: Coquitlam Search and Rescue Society 

    Mobile Command Centre Replacement Project 

 

The City Clerk submitted a report providing information on Coquitlam Search and Rescue 
Society and seeking approval for financial support to replace the Mobile Command Centre. 
 
The City Clerk recommended: 
 
1. “THAT the Executive Committee of Council recommend Council approve a grant 

in the amount of $35,000 to the Coquitlam Search and Rescue Society for 
replacement of the Mobile Command Centre.” 

  

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
  
“THAT this report be REFERRED back to staff.” 
 

   CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

 

3. 2015 FESTIVALS BURNABY GRANTS AUTHORIZED  

 ANNUAL BUDGET - $250,000       

 

 
4. 2015 PROGRESSIVE LIST OF GRANTS AUTHORIZED  

 ANNUAL BUDGET - $250,000  

 

 

5. NEW APPLICATIONS  

   

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL: 
 
“THAT the New Applications be received.” 
 

    CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

 (a) #15/01 Burnaby Hospice Society  

   Hike for Hospice Palliative Care 

    

An application was received from the Burnaby Hospice Society requesting an in-kind grant 
for printing of promotional materials (brochures, posters, banners, etc.) for the 13th annual 
Hike for Hospice Palliative Care to be held on 2014 May 04 in Central Park.  Event 
proceeds support the Society’s hospice palliative care and bereavement support programs, 
offered at no cost, to Burnaby residents and their families and friends.  
 -6-
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 Request: $1,500 In-Kind Printing    CPA:  2014 – $1,500 In-Kind Printing 
                 2013 – $1,500 In-Kind Printing 
                     2012 – No Application 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
  
“THAT an in-kind grant up to the amount of $1,500 for printing services be awarded to the 
Burnaby Hospice Society in support of the Hike for Hospice Palliative Care.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
 

(b) #15/02  Administrators of Volunteer Resources – BC (AVRBC) 

   Annual Conference for Managers of Volunteer Resources 

 
 An application was received from the Administrators of Volunteer Resources – BC (and 

Burnaby Citizen Support Services) requesting a grant to support the Annual Conference for 
Managers of Volunteer Resources to be held on 2015 May 28-29 in Delta, BC.  The 
conference will bring together professionals from across Canada representing diverse 
sectors including sports and recreation, police and justice, arts and culture, social services, 
healthcare, social development and housing.  

 
 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2014 – No Application 
                2013 – No Application 
                    2012 – No Application 
                   2011 – $1,500 In-Kind Printing 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
  
“THAT this grant request be denied.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

 This grant request was denied as the conference is held outside the City of Burnaby. 
 

 

 (c) #15/03  Burnaby Family Life  

   Community Grant – Support for Burnaby Citizens 

    

An application was received from Burnaby Family Life requesting a grant in support of 
services provided by the organization. 
 

 Request: $20,000   CPA: 2014 – $16,000 
     2013 – $16,000 
     2012 – $16,000 

  -7-
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
  
“THAT a grant in the amount of $16,000 be awarded to the Burnaby Family Life in support of 
services provided by the organization.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
 

 (d) #15/04  Burnaby Community Services  

   Recreation Credit Program (Supplemental 2014) 

        

An application was received from the Burnaby Community Services requesting a 
supplemental grant toward the cost of administering the Burnaby Parks, Recreation and 
Cultural Services Credit Program for the balance of 2014.  The Recreation Credit program 
provides low-income residents with credits that can be used towards Burnaby Parks, 
Recreation and Cultural Services programs and admissions. 
 

 Request: $9,260  CPA:  2014 - $17,000 
     2013 - $17,000 
     2013 - $8,484 Supplemental Grant 
     2012 - $17,000 
     2012 - $8,674 Supplemental Grant 
      
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
  
“THAT a supplemental grant in the amount of $9,260 be awarded to the Burnaby Community 
Services in support of the Recreation Credit Program for 2014.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

 The Committee requested that Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services staff attend the next  
 Committee meeting to further explain the Credit Program process. 
 

 

 (e) #15/05  Michael J. Fox Theatre  

   Golf Tournament 

    

An application was received from Michael J. Fox Theatre requesting an in-kind grant for a 
green fee waiver in support of the Michael J. Fox Theatre’s Annual Golf Tournament to be 
held on 2015 May 28 at Riverway Golf Course. 
 

 Request: In-Kind Assistance CPA:   2014 – Green Fee Waiver ($8,640) 
                                      Green Fee Waiver    2013 – Green Fee Waiver ($8,640) 
    2012 – Green Fee Waiver ($8,870) 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
  
“THAT an in-kind grant of a green fee waiver be awarded in support of the Michael J. Fox 
Theatre’s Annual Golf Tournament to be held on 2015 May 28 at Riverway Golf Course.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
 

 (f) #15/06  Rivershed Society of BC  

   Fraser River Swim Relay 

    

An application was received from the Rivershed Society of BC requesting an in-kind grant 
to assist with costs (e.g. tents, staging, promotions, etc.) associated with the river-side 
festival in Burnaby to be held on 2015 September 25th (tentatively) at Burnaby Foreshore 
Park. 
 

 Request: $5,000  CPA:  2014 – No Application 
     2013 – No Application 
     2012 – No Application 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL: 
  
“THAT this grant request be TABLED.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

 This grant request was tabled in order for staff to provide more information on the event. 
 
 

 (g) #15/07 – Rotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown   
  2015 Wine, Food and Music Festival 

    

 An application was received from the Rotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown requesting a 
grant in support of the 2015 Wine, Food and Music Festival scheduled to take place on 
2015 April 25 at the Nikkei National Museum and Cultural Centre.  Proceeds raised 
support the outdoor fitness circuit at Fraser Foreshore Park, a software based literacy 
program for children, the Down Syndrome Research Foundation, as well as a number of 
Burnaby charities and the worldwide eradication of polio. 

 
 Request: $3,000  CPA:  2014 – $2,000 

    2013 – $2,000 
    2012 – $2,000 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
  
“THAT an in-kind grant of $2,500 be awarded to the Rotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown for the 
2015 Wine, Food and Music Festival scheduled to take place on 2015 April 25 at the Nikkei 
National Museum and Cultural Centre.” 

 

CARRIED  
OPPOSED: Councillor Calendino 

 

 

 (h) #15/08 – Rotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown  

  Rotary Free Public Skate 

    

 An application was received from Rotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown requesting an in-
kind grant to cover printing cost of a banner for the Rotary Free Public Skate to be held on 
2015 January 24 at Burnaby 8 Rinks. 

 
 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2014 – No Application 
                                       In-Kind Printing     2013 – No Application 
   2012 – No Application 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
  
“THAT this grant request be denied.” 

 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

 This grant request was denied as it does not fall within Council guidelines for awarding 
grants (one grant per organization – see #15/07). 

 
   

6. NEW BUSINESS 

 

 No items of new business were brought before the Committee at this time. 
 
 

7. INQUIRIES 

 

 No inquires were brought before the Committee at this time.  
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8. ADJOURNMENT 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL :  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 
“THAT the ‘Open’ meeting do now adjourn.” 
 

 CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

The Open meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________________ ___________________________ 
Ms. Blanka Zeinabova Councillor Pietro Calendino 
ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  CHAIR 

-11-
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From: Stewart, Giman
Sent: January 19, 2015 2:06 PM
To: Zeinabova, Blanka
Subject: FW: Volunteer Burnaby Printing Grant

to the Executive Committee ©

From: Jeff Scheffel [rs;:hu?oQce3J0*eerkorrbaj

Sent: January1945 10:26 AM
To: Clerks
Subject: Volunteer Burnaby Printing Grant

Forward to Blanka for distribution to Executive Committee

Hello,

would just like to extend to you my sincere appreciation for creating an exception and extending the length of the
Volunteer Burnaby printing grant for our annual gift wrap fundraiser. The holiday season was rather hectic for Volunteer

Burnaby this year and we simply were not able to get the artwork completed for our new popup banner in time.
Typically we are very conscious of the time sensitive nature of these grants, however we unfortunately did not have all

hands on -deck at the office this holiday and thus were quite overwhelmed with our tundraiser,

We are exceedingly thankful for the City of Burnaby printing grants as they go a long way towards expanding our budget

and ensuring that all of our community programming and fundraising s of the highest quality possible. As such. i just
wanted to emphasize that we do not take your generosity for granted and we thank you greatly for making this
exception and extending the timeiine of our grant. it is always a pleasure connecting with the ctv Clerks Office and the
Print Shop, as the service and kindness you show to our organization s second to none.

Thank you once again! and all the best.

Jeff

rEf Sc.heffei

\iciur.Er Burn.abv

v2uh-. #1 iE:’i iEtic:on Ave
Buruabv BC

604294-3533
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January 9 2015

Ms Blanka Zeinabova

Administrative Officer

City of Burnabv
4949 Canada Way
Burnaby, BC V5G 1M2

Dear Ms Zeinabova

Thank you to the City of Burnaby for Its commitment toward environmentally focused iniatives, hke KPU’s
Insitute of Sustainable Food Systems South west British Co/urn via Food System Design & Planning project Your

contribution has been instrumental in supporting the activities requried to ensure the project’s success

Your final gift of S4,000 00 will be directed toward the aforementioned Southwest British Columbia Food System

Design & Planning project An acknowledgement receipt is attached for your records Should you have any
questions regarding the oroject, please do not hesitate to contact me by phone at 604 599 2979 or email
lisa robinson@Dkpu ca

Thank you so much for investing in our community and for choosing KPU
I

A 7
Sincerely, -

7,7 6’

I
//

/ /

/
,,7& L

Lisa Rtbinson
Advancement Off ce

I f 1 J’I J I
‘‘

/ /
// — 6’“7, / 6”' 6’7 2” 2 “7, ‘S/’ Sr 2/ ‘_r’sr’. 22 — 3— 22 7””
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Meeting 2015 February 19 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 

DATE: 2015 February 05 

 

FROM: CITY CLERK  FILE: 2410-20 
 

SUBJECT: COQUITLAM SEARCH AND RESCUE SOCIETY 

MOBILE COMMAND CENTRE REPLACEMENT PROJECT 

 

PURPOSE: To provide information on Coquitlam Search and Rescue Society, and to seek 
approval for financial support to replace the Mobile Command Centre 

 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1.      THAT  the Executive Committee of Council recommend Council approve a grant to 
the Coquitlam Search and Rescue Society for replacement of the Mobile Command 
Centre. 

 
 

REPORT 
 
The Executive Committee of Council, at its meeting held on 2014 December 04, received a 
delegation from Coquitlam Search and Rescue Society outlining their various operations and 
responsibilities, and seeking assistance to fund the Mobile Command Centre Replacement 
Project (detailed SAR’s report  on the Mobile Command Centre Replacement Prospectus is 

available in the Office of the City Clerk). 
 
 

1.0 BACKGROUND  

 
Coquitlam Search and Rescue (SAR) serves the communities of Coquitlam, Port Coquitlam, Port 
Moody, Anmore, Belcarra, Burnaby and New Westminster, and has provided emergency 
services in both urban and wilderness settings since 1972.  The services provided include: 

• wilderness search and rescue 

• wilderness medical rescue 

• swiftwater rescue 

• mountain rescue 

• rope (high angle and slope) rescue 

• avalanche rescue 

• inland waters rescue 

• missing children and adults with dementia searches 
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• police evidence searches 

• animal rescue 

• disaster assistance 

• evacuation due to flooding, earthquake, landslide and interface forest fire 

• tracking 

• community services, and more. 
 
 

2.0 THE TEAM 

 
The team, based at Coquitlam’s Town Centre Fire Hall, operates under the provincial Emergency 
Management BC (EMBC) and performs searches and rescue in an area that is over 1000 km².  
The team also assists the RCMP detachments in the Lower Mainland jurisdictions. 
 
Coquitlam SAR currently has 54 active members, all volunteers; members are on call 24 hours a 
day, 7 days a week, on a year-round basis.   
 
In 2013, the team responded to 38 operations for a total of 3,044 volunteer hours, resulting in the 
rescue or recovery of 29 persons.  Professional emergency service providers, i.e. police, BC 
Ambulance, the provincial Coroner’s Office, and the communities have come to rely upon 
Coquitlam SAR for the essential services it provides.   
 
 

3.0 COQUITLAM SAR RESPONSES TO THE CITY OF BURNABY (2010 – 2014) 

 
Coquitlam SAR responded to incidents in the City of Burnaby 16 times in the last five years, on 
an average of three times a year.  Coquitlam SAR devoted a total of 1422 person hours to these 
responses, averaging 284 hours a year.   
 

 

Year Responses Hours 

2010 3 278 

2011 4 323 

2012 1 77 

2013 4 588 

2014 4 156 

Total 16 1422 

Average 3 284 
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3.1 COQUITLAM SAR COMMUNITY TASK RESPONSES (2010 – 2014) 

 
Coquitlam SAR’s primary area of responsibility includes the communities of Coquitlam, Port 
Coquitlam, Port Moody, Anmore, Belcarra, Burnaby and New Westminster.  The team also 
responds under mutual aid agreements to other SAR teams when requested, i.e. Ridge Meadows 
SAR (responses to the Pitt River / Pitt Lake / Upper Pitt River areas) and North Shore SAR. 
 
In the table below, there is a list of communities and the number of tasks Coquitlam SAR 
responded to in the last five years. 
 

Community Responses Hours Percentage 

Anmore 34 2176 22.67% 

Coquitlam 31 2087 20.67% 

Burnaby 16 1422 10.67% 

Maple Ridge 13 685 8.67% 

Other 18 3530 12.00% 

Pitt Area 9 769 6.00% 

Surrey 8 276 5.33% 

Belcarra 6 711 4.00% 

Port Coquitlam 7 1131 4.67% 

North Shore 4 226 2.67% 

Unknown 4 32 2.67% 

 
* The Village of Anmore is part of the Coquitlam RCMP detachment.  Parts of the area around Belcarra are 

under the jurisdiction of the Port Moody Police, including parts of Belcarra Regional Park.  Pitt Lake 

responses are most often shared with Ridge Meadows SAR.   

*Responses to the communities shaded in blue are considered mutual aid, or responses into another team’s 

area.   

*“Other” designates responses to deep wilderness areas far beyond community boundaries, or occasional 

responses to other areas of the province or other communities.   

*There were a few tasks for which a location could not be determined, and these are included as “unknown” 

 

 

4.0 THE MOBILE COMMAND CENTRE 

 
Search and rescue activities are planned, implemented and managed in the Mobile Command 
Centre (MCC).  The MCC allows the team to deploy where needed with the aid of pre-plans, 
maps, radio and satellite communications, internet access and equipment for the team’s full 
range of technical rescue skills.  The MCC activities include all aspects of the provincial Incident 
Command System. 
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4.1 CURRENT MOBILE COMMAND CENTRE 

  
The current Mobile Command Centre, a Grumman panel truck, has a chassis that is commonly 
used for delivery of bulky, but light, goods.  SAR operations require a vehicle which can support 
command centre operations, but also transport heavier cargo such as stretchers, ropes, generators, 
fuel, batteries, rescue equipment and an array of computer equipment. 
 
 

4.2 NEW MOBILE COMMAND CENTRE  

 
The new Mobile Command Centre consists of three major components: 
 

1. Cab & Chassis 
A Freightliner M2-106 Extended Cab with a Cummins 6.7L turbo diesel engine or 
equivalent cab & chassis has been determined to meet the needs of the new MCC and 
address shortcomings of the current vehicle. 
 

2. Command Centre Module 
The heart of the centre contains the infrastructure and equipment necessary to support the 
effective management of all phases of a SAR operation.  The module includes metal 
enclosure, desks, cabinets and shelves, wiring, lighting, auxiliary generator air 
conditioning and space heating systems, etc. 
 

3. Command Centre Technology 
This centre is comprised of the electronic technology which directly supports search and 
rescue management (computer hardware, video monitors and a smart board, printers, 
software, batteries, communication systems, including radios, cell and satellite phones, 
and internet connectivity). 

 
 

5.0 FUNDING 

 
The estimated project budget, including all applicable taxes, is $407,300.  Funding in the amount 
of $100,000 has been already committed to the replacement of the Command Centre from CSAR 
Endowment Fund ($35,000) and City of Coquitlam ($65,000). 
 
Funding is also being solicited by the Society from the following sources:  Spirit of Coquitlam 
Grant, BC Gaming Grant, City of Port Moody, City of Port Coquitlam, City of Burnaby, Metro 
Vancouver and other corporate sponsors. 
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6.0 SUSTAINABILITY 

 
The projected life span of the new Mobile Command Centre is 20 years, commensurate with the 
command centre that is to be replaced.  The City of Coquitlam will maintain and repair as 
necessary the Cab and Chassis over the lifespan of the Mobile Centre as an ‘in kind’ donation, 
while Coquitlam SAR will maintain, repair and upgrade, as necessary, the Command Centre 
Technology as part of its operating budget and from future grant applications.   
 
 

7.0 CONCLUSION 

 
The SAR’s current Mobile Command Centre, in which search and rescue activities are planned, 
implemented and managed, is 20 years old and due for replacement.  In addition to providing 
command centre capability for the next 20 years, a new Mobile Command Centre will provide a 
more robust vehicle to meet the needs of one of the fastest growing areas of the Lower Mainland, 
with the capability to travel on more challenging roads and with greater fuel efficiency, transport 
additional field equipment, and enhance search and rescue management capability through new 
technology and additional floor space for work stations and briefings.  It is recommended that a 
grant be approved to support the Coquitlam SAR Mobile Command Centre Replacement Project. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dennis Back 
CITY CLERK  
 
Copied to: City Manager 

Deputy City Managers 
Director Finance 
OIC, RCMP 
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~ City of 
• Burnaby 

TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 

FROM: CHIEF ELECTION OFFICER 

Meeting 2015 February 19 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

DATE: 2015 February II 

SUBJECT: 2014 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTION REVIEW AND FUTURE 
RECOMMENDATIONS 

PURPOSE: To provide statistics on enhanced election systems, feedback on the success of 
voter engagement initiatives and identify future recommendations for review in 
advance of the 2018 Local Government Election. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1. THAT Council receive this report for information. 

REPORT 

INTRODUCTION 

Burnaby City Council, at its Open meeting held on 2012 September 17, approved a report from 
the Executive Committee of Council that focused on providing a more efficient and sustainable 
Election that would improve the overall elector experience and increase voter turnout. Leading 
up to the 2014 Local Government Election, initiatives for enhanced election systems and voter 
engagement were implemented. These systems introduced new and adapted technologies 
resulting in improvements to election operations in keeping with the City'S Environmental and 
Social Sustainability Strategies. 

Establishing an Election Communication Plan became the base for building public awareness 
initiatives targeted at voter turnout. This Plan focused on the delivery of effective, focused and 
timely communications. New approaches were developed to provide a positive voter experience, 
expand citizen engagement and create community outreach programs, while encouraging 
partnerships with stakeholders and other Lower Mainland Municipalities. 

Successes from the 2014 Local Government Election have been summarized through results, 
statistics and voter feedback in the Burnaby Election Systems and Engagement document 
(provided under a separate cover). 
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To: Chair and Members. Executive Committee of Council 
From: Chief Elec/ioll Officer 
Re: 2014 Local Goven/melll Elec/ioll Review alld Fu/ure 

Recommendations 
2015 Feb II .. ...... ................................ .. .......................... Page 2 

ENHANCED ELECTION SYSTEMS 

Municipal VoterView (MVV) and the concept of 'Vote Anywhere' , as part of an enhanced 
election system, were first piloted at Advance Voting Opportunities in 2011. This system was 
approved by Council for use throughout Burnaby in 2014 it increased efficiencies and 
streamlined the election process as highlighted in the attached document. 

' Vote Anywhere' made it possible for citizens to vote outside their neighbourhood at anyone of 
the 35 voting locations and five Advance Voting Opportunities in Burnaby. In addition, Special 
Voting Opportunities were made available at 18 care facilities and Burnaby General Hospital. As 
a result of positive feedback from Burnaby citizens, 'Vote Anywhere' was a successful 
component to improving the voter experience. 

Moving forward, new technologies in the areas of vote counting machines, improvements to 
hardware and enhancements to the connectivity infrastructure throughout the City, will further 
improve and increase efficiencies. 

Municipal VoterView 

MVV delivered a comprehensive suite of election services that consisted of Voter List 
Management, Worker Management and Candidate Access. These three modules provided web 
hosting, internet voter lookup (IVL), electronic voter strike-off and voter registration. Outcomes 
from data analysis made possible through these modules, are highlighted in the attached 
document. 

Electronic voter strike-off was synchronized at each physical voting location, tracking in real­
time when and where a voter had cast their ballot. This feature enabled citizens to vote only once 
at any voting location in Burnaby. MVV was a complete election solution and a vast 
improvement to the manual processes used in past elections with multiple benefits , including 
data collection and measurable staff efficiencies. In addition, significant environmental savings 
were realized through a decrease in printed materials. 

Vote Counting Machines 

Through discussions with two leading Canadian vote counting machine and election 
management solution providers, staff will initiate a Request for Proposal (RFP) for the lease of 
machines during the 2018 Local Government Election, as previously directed by Council. This 
process will include involvement and partnerships with City stakeholders and interested Lower 
Mainland Municipalities. Recommendations arising from this evaluation will be submitted to 
Council for final approval. 
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To: Chair alld Members, Executive COlllmittee a/Council 
From: Chief EleClioll Officer 
Re: 20f4 Local Govemmelll Eleclioll Review alld FIII"re 

Recommendations 
20f5 Feb ff ............................................................... ..... Page 3 

VOTER ENGAGEMENT 

The Election Communication Plan objectives outlined by the Burnaby's Social Sustainability 
Strategy and findings from the 2011 Election, identified the following four focus areas for voter 
engagement: 

I. Clearer communication 
2. Increased use of Virtual City Hall 
3. Implementation of social media 
4. Enhanced community outreach 

The 2014 Local Government Election voter turnout was 28.9%, an increase from 23.3% in 2011. 
Successes, statistics and stories from these four areas of voter engagement have been highlighted 
in the attached document. 

Leading up to the 2018 Election, staff will continue to develop the Election Communication 
Plan, to address new voter engagement strategies and technological trends, shaping future 
elections. 

Opportunities to Vote 

Burnaby citizens unable to attend existing voting opportunities provided feedback requesting 
alternative solutions. With low voter turnout at Special Voting Opportunities, staff will identify 
areas for improvement and work with assisted living and complex care facilities to develop and 
roll-out a program that meets their specific needs. 

An evaluation of voting opportunities will be conducted to identify optimal locations to 
maximize voter turnout. This review will be based on accessibility, convenience, feedback from 
voters, staff, voter-turnout statistics, and future development within the city. Results from this 
anal ysis will be provided to Council for consideration. 

New Ways to Engage 

Through partnership with care facilities and their residents, assessments will be conducted to 
identify specific needs and areas for improvement to increase resident participation in the voting 
process. Also, with a focus on new and non-voters in Burnaby (e.g. youth and new Canadians), 
staff will evaluate and research best practices that build the 'habit' of voting in Burnaby 
residents. 
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To: Chair alld Members, Executive Committee of COUllcil 
From: Chief Election Officer 
Re: 2014 Local Government Election Review and Future 

Recommendations 
2015 Feb II ............................................... ..................... Page 4 

FUTURE RECOMMENDATIONS FOR REVIEW 

This report, in conjunction with the attached document, builds on outcomes from the 2014 Local 
Government Election and provides direction to expand efforts for increased voter turnout. These 
improvements explore and develop opportunities to deliver an efficient and sustainable election, 
while continuing to enhance the voter experience and expand public awareness. 

With Local Government Elections now on a four year cycle, the span between each election may 
result in changes that would require further research prior to recommendations being submitted 
to Council for approval. Factors for study may include future development within the city, 
technological innovations, voter demographics , public engagement strategies and possible 
changes to legislation. 

Staff will continue to work with stakeholders and other BC Municipalities to review areas for 
improvement and collaborate to establish election best practices for implementation in 2018. 
Information gathered will assist staff to develop recommendations for enhancements to the 
election process and the overall voter experience. 

Municipal VoterView (MVV) 

Staff will bring forward a report to Council seeking the continued use of election services 
through Municipal VoterView during the 2018 Local Government Election. 

Vote Counting Machine 

Staff will initiate a Request for Proposal (RFP) for the lease of vote counting machines for use 
during the 2018 Local Government Election. Recommendations arising from this investigation 
will be submitted to Council for consideration. 

Voting Location and 'Vote Anywhere' 

Staff will research and review specific criteria to identify Voting Locations, including Advance 
Voting Opportunities, that best meet the needs of citizens to maximize voter turnout. A report 
outlining these recommendations will be provided to Council for consideration. 

As a result of positive outcomes and feedback from 2014, staff will recommend that 'Vote 
Anywhere' be continued for future elections. 
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To: 
From: 
Re: 

Chair and Members, Executive Committee of Council 
Chief Electioll Officer 
2014 Local GOVfrlll1lel1f Electioll Review and Future 
Recommendations 

2015 Feb II .................................................................... Page 5 

CONCLUSION 

As we move forward, evolving technologies, new methods for communicating and improved 
system enhancements will play a significant role in future elections. Outcomes from this 
continued growth are in line with the City's commitment to leadership in the areas of social, 
economic and environmental sustainability. 

Building on the successes of enhanced election systems, voter engagement and outcomes from 
2014, staff will continue to expand on this approach for Burnaby's 2018 Local Government 
Election. 

c!!ar~ 
Lynne Axford 
CHIEF ELECTION OFFICER 

SL:JW 

Copied to: City Manager 
Deputy City Manager (Turpin) 
Director Finance 
Chief Information Officer 
Director Planning & Building 
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RICHARD MAJOR ART GROUP
#2401 - 4398 BUCHANAN STREET

BURNABY, B.C. V5C 6R7
(604)298-1432 par. rn nss. shaa .ca

January 21, 2015

City of Burnaby,
Chair, Executive Committee of Council,
#101 - 4649 Canada Way,
Burnaby, B.C. V5G I M2

Dear Council Chair:

On behalf of the Richard Major Art Group, I formally request consideration of a grant
from the City of Burnaby for the coming year. We bave in the past received $300.00 and
the monies were much appreciated as they enabled us to invite noted artists to
demonstrate their skills to our members and to help with the high rent at the Shadbolt
Centre for the Arts. We plan to continue inviting artists to help our members with their
work.

The group has existed for more than 40 years and the members have participated in the
Rhododendron Show and Discovery Day Shows, as well as showing their work at the Deer
Lake Gallery, Burnahy Art Gallery, Showcases, Culture Days and other events.

Most of our members are seniors (98%) and because we meet from 10 am to 12 noon on
Wednesdays it makes it possible for these seniors to travel to the Shadbolt Centre in the
daytime. Participation in the group means learning from each other — sharing and
demonstrating artistic skills to others in the group for encouragement and inspiration.
The group also provides social interaction to the benefit and the health of all our
members.

Thank you for considering this request.

Yours sincerely,

Patricia Mass,
President,
Richard Major Art Group
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Écolet4lpha Secondary School
401) Parker Street,. Bumahy, BC VIP $E.2 &B4’1L648535 LAX) 604.6(4-8541 !/lph.sd’tbcce

January 15, 2014

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN;

Re: FundrisinoinSunoortofEcoleAlDhp Secondary School’s Dry Grad 2015

The parents of the Grade 12 graduating class of 2015 are assisting in the organization of the celebration that
traditionally follows the formal dinner and dance. The phrase ‘Dry Grad” implies that alcohol and drugs will
j be allowed on the premises (enforced by security). All funds raised will be used to cover the cost of
music, entertainment and refreshments for approximately 200 students. The entire evening will also be
monitored by chaperones consisting of parents and hired security.

In order for us to provide a safe environment for our students, we are asking for your support in providing a
donation or perhaps a gift to be used as a door prize. We will recognize your contribution via the Schools
website (http://alpha.sd4l .bc.ca) and in the Burnaby Now.

We would like to express our thanks to you in advance for your generous donation. Any assistance you
can provide will be greatly appreciated by the future adults of our community. Should you have any
questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely, ,> f

Paul Fester (on4ehalf of the Dry Grad Committee)
Pnncipal Ecole Alpha Secondary School

PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM WITH YOUR CONTRIBUTION TO: École
Alpha Secondary School, 4600 Parker Street, Bumaby BC V5C 3E2,

Fax; 604-664-8641, E-mail: alphainfo©sd4l.bc.ca

Name of Company! Organization__________

______

,,,,

________________________

Address Crty Postal Code

Contact

____________________

Phone No.

_______________________

Fax

_______

Li We would like to pledge $ Toward DRY AFTER GRAD 2015 a checue payable to Ecole Alpha

Secondary School le enclosed. We would like a tax receipt 4 Yes [2 No

Li Enclosed is my/our donation forthe door ph in t foce of a gR ceate hr a sewice. re spa treaent. hair salon, auto
repair, computer serulce, etc.

Other:

_______ ______ _________________________________ _______________

THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTiNG DRY GRAD 2015

scso or

MBURNABY

_____ _____

scseeaesrertor

________—

0/7/flt’ r 141cc2: ‘1 ...

4r <j Q2l. 2,2.cf
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A Scouts Canada
Pacific Coast
Council
bS4WestBroadwav

• Vancct’er BC
01.0010 W4IIJ4INI

ft starts with Scouts. 604.879.5721

1 868 726 8876

- 504 8795725

W’,nvSCOtjtS.Ca

January 28, 2015

Sid Cleave, Clerk’s Department
Executive Committee
City of Burnaby
4949 Canada Way
Burnaby, BC VSG 1M2

Dear Mr. Cleave:

Please accept this letter and accompanying application to the Executive Committee of the City of Burnaby, for
grant funding, on behalf of Scouts Canada - Burnaby Area.

Scouts Canada is the country’s leading youth organization. For more than 100 years, we have brought a world
of adventure, outdoor experience and friendship to 17 million Canadian youth.

Scouts have a lot of fun discovering new things and experiences they wouldn’t have elsewhere. Along the way
they develop into capable, confident and well-rounded individuals, better prepared for success in the world.

Burnaby’s Scout Groups are in an area of the Pacific Coast Council of Scouts Canada, a registered non-profit
community based organization.

Over the past 39 years, the City of Burnaby has assisted in supporting our Scouting programs for Beaver Scouts,
Cub Scouts, Scouts, Venturer Scouts and Rover Scouts by awarding a Community grant. The City’s continuing
support to our programs has greatly benefited Scouting. For 2015, Burnaby Area is asking for your support in
the form of a $6,000 grant. The request would be used to provide much needed financial assistance to youth
who otherwise would not be able to experience the adventure of Scouting. The attached proposal and
supporting documents will describe how we would use these funds upon being successful.

Once again please assure the Executive Committee members that the Grant Funds awarded to Burnaby Area
will be used solely for Scouting in Burnaby.

Should you or any member of the Committee require further information on this application, please feel free to
call me at 604-879-5721 Ext 222.

Thank you for your consideration, i look forward to your reply.

yours sincerely,

SCOUTS CANADA

;Ncws RE’
I

“ ,—-(d j,--,, O1 - 4Ulo’
‘2-coc ttast ouncIrs An-nu& Repo-ft zO,-0t4
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• a
(ornnitIyCntd 6650 Soirthoaks Crescent

Ost College it the RetimJ BurnabyBCV5E4M7

Fax 6(W5178731
ham hr Fbn, Teth tor m3SLLP2 &mad oc’i) &us e

wcccrburnabyorg

February 2, 2015

Mayor and Councfl
City of Burnaby
4949 Canada Way
Burnaby, BC
V5G 1M2

Your Worship and Members of Council:

Grant Application

The City of Burnaby has generously provided a grant to help the Community
Centred College for the Retired in past years. We have appreciated your
support in the past and hope that the City will continue to assist us financially.

We continue to provide programs in response to in••terests expressed by our
members and the community. We venture into workshops or courses when
interests and volunteer instructors become available. Costs to members have
been kept low to enable all seniors to take part. All of our instructors
volunteer to teach and support seniors in our community.

We are very pleased that the brochure for this spring (enclosed) shows 35
instructors and 57 classes. These classes are in computers, IPad, genealogy,
photo handling, languages., piano and ukulele as well as 9 spring workshops.

e.g,iteved tmder IW I:3C S iet.Si; Aci ISn R.e Sra&a :3N I I 929 .2 249.9099
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• Page2 February2 2015

Burnaby currently has a population in excess of 22&000. About on&quarter of

that population is over 55. Studies show that acquiring new skills is the best

way to keep a mind alert and active We believe the Community Centred

College for the Retired provides a much needed and greatly valued service for

seniors

Yours truly,

/Th

/ I

Renme Maerle
Treasurer
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Executive Commi.ttee of Counci.l
City of Burnaby

February 10, 2.015

Dear F.xecutive Com.mittee of Council,

The Afghan. Women.’s Sewing and Crafts Co-operative is a grass roots, com.munity-based
in.i.tiative and is an example of margi.naiized women. finding a safe space to participate
eeonomieail.y and socially. Members of the cooperati.ve are a diverse group with a wide range of
eth.nic backgrounds, languages. rei.igions, ages, education, r.entai and physical ability, marital.
and social status and rural and urban experiences, in September 2004, several organizati.ons

came together to su.pport the development of the sewin.g group into a co-operative with the City
of Bumahy playing an important role in th.is development.

In March 201.0, Council approved the allocation of Room 206 at thc Edmonds Neighbourhood
Resource Centre (7355 Canada Way) to the Afghan. Women’s Sewing and Crafts Co
operative. The group has received a 50% lease grant each year and th.is grant (whi.ch is done

intemally at City Flail they don’t actually receive the money) reduces their rent by 50%. The
pre-grant annual lease rate is $10,851. £4 which is reduced by $5,425.92. With the reduction
their monthly rent is $45216 plus GST of $22.61 for a total of $474.77 per month.

I)ue to unforeseen financial hardship the Afghan Women’s Sewing and Crafts Co-operative is
asking for a three month reprieve from the monthly rental costs of $474.77. This arrangement
woui.d last between February 2015-April 2015.

Thank you. for your time and consideration.,

Malibu Ahmadzai

Afghan Women’s Sewing and Craft Co-Operative
604-526-2058
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nabova,Blanka

Prom: Parent. Geraldine
Sent January 28, 2015 4:20 PM
To: Zeinabova, Blanka
Subject: Letter of support request

Follow Up flag: FoNow up
flag Status: flagged

Hi Wanka,
Sherri has Just folliowed up with me regarding this request. I don’t have the authority to write a letter of supoort, Can
you advise ‘m•o can, or what the process might be to get a support letter. The Nikkei Centre deadline for this is January

Piease advise.
Geraldine

From: Sherri Kajiwara [mt/I/c yjiyqrq-ThqJpifgjyipgygfg]
Sent: Friday, January 23, 2015 6:04 PM
To: Parent, Geraldine
Subject: Question for you

Happy New Year Geral.dine,

1. have a new question for you.. In additi.on to Nikkei Matsuri, we are on deadline for a grant application with
C.anadian H.eritage for a special 2016 Cornm.uni.ty Anniversaries grant. It’s a whole year away, but the grant
deadli.ne is Jan 31., 2015 for 2016 anniversaries, and they requi.re a letter of support from our municipal
government. Support can be imkind,

We are piannin.g on telling the story of Japanese Canadians in Worl.d War I with commissioned reenactment
performances, a museum exhibition, a book project, and a historical bus tour covering the War Memorial in
Stanley Park, Forest. Lawn. where Nik.kei WW1 vets are buried, and. the Powell Street/Alexander Street
nei.ghbourhoods where train.i.ng took place.

Can you advise me on how we might get a letter of support from the City of Burnaby? F.ven. if it’s for example
$5,000 iwkind m.arkcti.ng support, ifs acceptable proof of municipal support.

I am. happy to give you more information, on. our anticipated 2016 project. Can 1 gi.ve you a. call on. Monday or
Tuesday?

Thank. you,

Sherri
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nabova,Banka

From: Sherri Kajiwara <skajiwaranikkeipiacaorg>
Sent: February 05. 2015 4:34 PM
To: Zeinabova, Blanka
Subject: Re: 2016 project
Attachments: Hokoh Japanese Canadians in the First World Wardoc

I-li Blanka, sorry for the del.ay in responding to your question.

Attached is an overview of our proposed commemorative pruect for 201.6. Our request for i.nki.nd support from
the City of Burnahy is because it is a requirem.ent of the main grant we’ve applied for from Canadian Heritage.
We truly appreci.ate a].! of the past and ongoing support of the City of Bu.m.ahy for our mis & cultural evens at
the N ik.kei. Nations.]. Museum & Cu.ltural Centre and we don’t want this ask. to jeopardize any other requests we
have into you.r Executive, but this is a very special anniversary,

The imkind. support can be modest. Even for example, $500 worth of pro.motional assistance. Putting posters
u.p or 1.eaving our event i.nformation cards out (which ‘we would produce/provide), or addi.ng a link, to our
commemorative events on your social media or website cou.i.d suffice.

We were invited, to subm.it an application by the Canadian Heritage offices and they have been. very enthusiastic
about our proposed project. Whi.le that is not a guarantee of grant support, we will be disquah.fied if we can’t
prove some municipal support.

I am happy to review our budgets and project plan with, you in more detail if you have tim.c. I can.. com.e to your
office or you are welcome to come visit us at the Nikkci National Museu.m, The Museum. is open 6 days/week
(cl.osed Mondays). Either myself., or Beth Carter, Museum Director Curator are h.ere Tues Fri.day.

Let me know if I can provide further details,

Best regard.s,

Sh.erri. Kajiwara

kchpicc:.acwq

. ‘.c iiccc: icc: ):‘c 1’ ‘

.. ./.::::.ti ..‘:i :.2 .2 I .5 1

On Wed Fc.h ‘t, 201.5 at. I 1:03 A.’Mi Z.ei.nahova. i,3lan.ka. \!!,!)cnN’c “>WTOte
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In 2016. the Nikkei National Museum & Cultural Centre will eresent Hokon Japanese
Canadians in the First World War to commemorate the 1001 anniversary of participation
in the First World War by Japanese Canadian Soldiers Hokon refers to their pnde and
desire to fight for Canada The telhng of this httle-known shoe of Canadian history is a
story that is long overdue Beginning in early 1916, over 200 Japanese Canadian
recruits began mditary training in Vancouver This was a time when the Japanese in
Canada had no nght to vote and yet they felt called to serve the country they identified
as their home On Apnl 19, 1916 the request for the acceptance of a Japanese
Canadian battalion was officially declined by the Military Council of Prime Minister
Borden Despite obstacles of racism, refusal and rebuke, the Japanese Canadian
military volunteers persisted and made the effort to travel to Alberta where they were
finally able to enlist

The first volunteer to enlist in Alberta was Iku Kumagawa on May 19, 1916 In the end,
226 soIders fought in the Japanese Canadian Volunteer Corps They participated in the
major battles of the Somme, Vmy Ridge, Lens, Avion, Hdl 70 Passchendaele, Amiens
Arras Cambrai, Denain, Valenciennes Mons Fifty-five were killed or died of their
wounds Only six came home uninjured Letters from the front describe the exemplary
and fearless fighting of all Japanese Canadian units They won 13 military medals for
bravery Despite demonstrated loyalty to Canada, these veterans were still denied the
vote until 1931 As well, during the Second World War, their military service was ignored
and they were included in the mass internment of Japanese Canadians

In this commemoration, we want to tell the story of loyalty, dedication, courage, and
commitment to a better Canada from the early community of Japanese in Canada Our
events and activities will include a commemorative ceremony in the spring, a
commemorative book project, historical re-enactments, histoncal walking tours, a
museum exhibition, several special events and a commemorative plaque We wish to
recognize May 19, 1916 as the date around which the WWI Japanese Canadian
soldiers’ war stories revolve This was a turning point—when the government of
Canada refused Japanese Canadian participation as a battalion, the individual
volunteers made a commitment to jom the military through other means Their
willingness to travel to Alberta to enlist shows the Japanese Canadian volunteers
perseverance and commitment to Canada Our project partners are the Powell Street
Festival Society the Vancouver Cherry Blossom Festival, the Surrey Museum
Tonarigumi the BC Genealogical Society, the Vancouver Hentage Foundation and the
Japanese Canadian Citzens Association

We proposed toe following events to take place throughout 2016

A commemorative ceremony and recephon at the Japanese Canathan War
Memonal in Stanley Park in late April This will honour the soldiers their story and
celebrate the beautiful cherry trees that were planted in ther honour Descendents
of the soidiers will be ‘nvited
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Bus and walking tours of special sites related to the Japanese Canadian
Volunteer Corps. including Powell Street where they trained, Stanley Park, and
other key locations around Vancouver.

• Reenactment performances by professional actors of key figures in the
Japanese Canadian community including Zennosuke lnouye, Masumi Mitsui,
Yasushi Yamazaki, Kumakichi Oura.

• Miniexhibit, walking tours, performances will take place during the Powell
Street Festival in August. Preparation of a book telling the stories of the 22$
Japanese Canadian volunteers with several essays outlining the context of their
involvement. Book launch in October 2016.

Museum exhibit at the Nikkei National Museum to highlight the Japanese
Canadian community and their involvement in 2016. This will open in October
2016.

Special programs, including a panel discussion, writing workshop and gallery
tours/presentations will take place in the fafl/winter of 2016.
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January 30, 2015

To whom it may concern,

The City of Burnaby has. a long history of supporting the efforts of the Nikkei National Museum
& Cultural (:entre. Notably. in March 2014. the City issued a Large Scale Event grant cn;er
$23.tYYJ to the Museum and Cultural Centre to support the Nikkei Place Matsuri Family Fesuva].

The City is excited at the prospect of a 2016 communly Anniversary featuring the story at
Japanese Canadians m World War C. Our u-nderstandin s the-re will be commissioned re
enactment nertormances a museum exhbitron, a ho-ok oroject. and a thstoricai bus tour coverina
the War Memonat in Stanley- Park, 1—orest Lawn where Nikice WWI vets a-re burted, ao-I the
Powell StreetiAiexander Street neighbourhoods. where tra-ning took place.

Thank you for your consideration of support for this project.

Sincerely,

gALA- C4.-
Derek Corrigan C’

MA YOR
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Zeinabova, Blanka

Subject: FW: Grant application - Maple Leaf Singers
Attachments: Burnaby 2014 AD pdf; ATT0000IMtm: MLS 2015_Leaflet_WEB.pdt; ATT00002,htm

From: Keith Parker
Sent Febniary-10-1S 10:59 AM
To: Nielsen, Therese
Cc: Axford, Lynne
Subject: Grant application - Maple Leaf Singers

Attached is our eLeaflet, with show dates and location. We would
like to offer two comp tickets to our Saturday, May 30 - 7:30pm
show. Let me know if interested.
To the Executive Committee of Council,
The Maple Leaf Singers would like to request support of the city of Burnaby with a grant.
We would like our request to appear on the March agenda. We are looking for the same
support you generously provided last year, and previous years - by purchasing
advertisement in our show programme.

Begin forwarded message:

From: Keith Parker <keithparker(d!shaw.ca>
Subject: Re: Grant application - Maple Leaf Singers
Date: February 12, 2014 at 9:35:14 AM PST
To: “Nielsen, Therese” <Therese.Nielsencãthcijnabv.ca>

Yes, a cheque made out to: Maple Leaf Singers
do Keith Parker

6166 Clinton Street
Burnaby V5J2M7

1
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We all search for happiness.
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Febrt.$ary 11th 2C!S

Mayor arid Council
c/c, Office of the City Clerk
4949 Canada Way
Burnaby, BC V5G 1M2

Dear Mayor and Council,

My nan’e is Sarah ihgate, and tnis August wii! b* corpetiw in the tss Canada Gobe Pageam.
Lfthough this s rv first pr,geant. c’retha n co’ient ut nd nake myself 3rd our btaut:fs

f £urnabvtr’y oro’jd.

Not only do see this as a ifetine opportunity where I will et an exposure to different cultures, which
will surely benefit me. I also see this profiting Burnaby considering ad the media coverage that th:s event
has to offer. If gain the support of Maya and Council, I will make it my main goal to make appearances
regularly in order to help promote our city nationally.

This pageant will be held in the month of August 2015, andl would really appreciate if the Mayor and
Council couid help me by sponsoring my entrance fee, which comes to around $3,000; although, I will
need to fund raise approxip:ateiy S4500 in total, an reauestirg other potential sponccrs to help Me in
ny goal as well, After my return from the pageant in August, 1 ar” pianning to floW a traIl event to
trank my spr;nscrs and share i.v experiences with them.

4 partidpaticn form has been attached to this enaii. a!on with a photo n1 me, if would ikc nvre
infonnation. you are free to contact me at my ‘esidence on 604-355-0246.Your 5ponsorship woud
greatly help me in my attempts to represent Burnaby on a national and international stage.

Thank you for your support in advance.

Respectfully

Mi*sCacd 3!obe Delegate
sarah.filgau )gmailxom

4251 Albert St.
Burnaby B.C
VSC 2E7
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CONFIRMATION OF DELEGATE PARTICIPATION
*MjssCanada Giobe 2015 * Miss icon Canada Gioh * Miss Canada Petite

.557,55..

Ikar Ms s-s s tbsr -r 1

On behalf of all of us at MCG Productions, pro&cers ot MISS C 4NAOA (,I OBF PAGEANTS we are dehghted to

welcome son as a Fmahst f 2015’

ke ‘re dehghted to bass s hoard with us tor our 2u c it e promise an eeiting Jn sms and enjosable time n

Thro n to that we hope you w re moister ioiS5 .an to cm no.

As moo iciai representause cSt sour COair000it’ at the Miss Casiada Globe 20i5 Paneants. wouhi need the ibiIonne

- Evening Gown(s)

- Airfare orliain Fare

- t sismerics

- ,leeWv & Accessories

Should you wish to acquh sponsorslup for wardrobe, gifts for your fellow delegates or other services, lids letter will

confirm sour status as a Ftnahst for 2015 PLEASE FEE! FREE TO USE THIS LEnI H OF WELCOME AS 4’\

OFFICI.AL ST..ATEMEN’f OF YOUR PARTIC.IPATTON 1N OUR 2015 PAGEANT

‘son ate welcome to mfotm inyone son approach forsponwrshtp that then name aud’or business will ue recognized

in our internationally-distributed souvenir programshroehure. for cash sponsorship.

Conoratulations and all she Seof

Mien, Santo Ana Etlar

bsecotive Officer

s C arida (slot 0,1, as

-or omassassada,
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B.C. ABORIGINAL NETWORK ON DISABILITY SOCIETY
Preerete thri heitormooI 0! Aberiqirral Peopie with DieabiihIes’

1179 Rosa corn ((macant, Victoria, BC. VOL 717 TC7TT’Y: (250) 391-7302 Fax: 1250) 391-7312

National ToN-Fma[FTV: 1-9199-915-551,1 WaS-site: wwwbcarrds,bc,ca

Burnahy City Council
Burnaby, British Columbia

Re: “BC With out Barriers”

Dear Mayor Corrigan and Council,

February 6th , 201 5

I hope this letter finds you well. My name is Neil Belanger and I am the Executive
Director of the British Columbia Aboriginal Network on Disability Society (BCANDS),
which is an award winning, provincial Aboriginal disability and health organization.

BCANDS disability services are provided across British Columbia and available to
Aboriginal individuals and families living with a disability, regardless of age. location,
disability type or disability related need(s). I am contacting you today to request your
community’s support and participation in a new Society initiative:

“BC Without Barriers — Asstv/big Aboriginal Individuals and Families Living wi/I: a
Disability in British Columbia”.

As you may be aware, the Aboriginal (First Nation, Métis, lnuitj population of British
Columbia is the second highest in Canada, with British Columbia enjoying the highest
number of Eirst Nation communities within the Nation. In 2011 according to the National
Household Surxev over 232 000 individuals residing within British Columbia identified
as being Aboriginal)

As reported by Employment and Social Development Canada in 2011, “The disability
rate among Canadian Aboriginal people is higher than the overall disability rate.
Regardless of age, Aboriginal Canadians are more likely to have disabilities than
Canadians who are not Aboriginal”.

In 2012, 13,7% of Canadians reported living with a disability. Research has shown
that 30% of Aboriginal adults report iivin.g with a. disability and that Aboriginal ad.ults,
aged 15 to 34, have a disability rate that i.s three times the nati.onal rate for the sam.e age
group.’

Knowing this, we can conservatively estimate that within British Columbia there are over
50,000 Aboriginal persons wh.o live with a disahility.

it is additionally known that Aboriginal people, racialized communities and persons
living with disabilities all continue to face hiaher harriers as it relates to economic
in.clusion (lower employm.ent rates living in poverty) which in. turn, is correlated to
decreased overa.lI well-being, lower educational attai.nment rates and lower level.s of
social inclusion.

1,
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Enderstanding these factors. \e see that the disabled Aboriginal population of British Columbia represent
a margi nalized population s ithin an alread’ inargi nal ized population and have become the Invisible
inenihers” within the pro i nces disability sector. i th niinmal understanding of the di ificulties. limited
resources and the jurisdictional and mandate issues that are experienced h this nr.ortant segment of our
population.

Our Society is continuall\ examining ways to bring awareness to the work that we do and to the needs of
those we serve. As with many not-for-profit organizations, we are challenged daily in our work due to
increased service requests, limited resources and increased competition for available resources from other
very worthwhile and important service organizations that work within the province’s not-for-profit sector.

As such, to raise awareness and to solicit support for our work and Ibr our clients, we have developed the
“BC Without Barriers” campaign, which we are hopeful your community will consider supporting both
initially and on an ongoing basis.

e are requesting Your support of this initiative through your coinmunit ‘s donation of S200 to the
British Columbia Aboriginal Network on Disability Society . All donations recei ed will he utilized to
assist in the provision of current and expanded disability related suppon services ftsr Aboriginal
individuals and families Ii ing with a disabilit> within British Columbia.

Each community supporting this initiative will he issued an official tax receipt (Lnarit S’ThftuluusRRu(N:
and will have their support highlighted on the BCANDS website. through the BCANDS Faeehook Page
and on the Society’s Twitter Account, as well as being issued a certificate of appreciation from the
Society for your support. It is our hope to gain annual support from communities, organizations and
individuals from across British Columbia, both Aboriginal and non. and illustrate across Canada and
beyond, British Columbia’s solidarity and commitment to the success and well-being of these very
important members of our communities.

Additionally, should you chose to support this initiative, we would reqttest that you email a short video
clip from your organization saying “(Your community’s name) supports BC without Barriers
join us” Please be as creative as you wish with the message, involving as many people as you want, but
we would request that you keep it the total length of the video tinder 50 MB. due to the limitations of our
wehsite. Your video can he sent to my attention at cvu:rc mc and will he posted on our website.

In closing. I would like to thank you for your time and attention to our request and hopetlilly your
community’s support of this very worthwhile and important initiative. Your community’s donation /
support can be sent to:

BC Without Barriers - BCANDS
Attention: Finance Manager
1] TQ Kosapsum Crescent
Victoria. British Columbia - V9A 7.K7

Should. you require •furt.her infbrtnation. or ciartty. please. do not hesitate to con.ta.ct my oft:c.e. hif’ormati.on
on our Society and our worL can he viewed at ww /heands.he,ca,

Resneetfiuils,

-h ‘ I
I
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TABLED MATTER 

Executive Committee of Council 

2015 February 19   

 

 

 

Item 5 (f)   –  NEW APPLICATIONS  

  Executive Committee of Council Open Meeting 

  held on 2015 January 20 

 

 (f) #15/06  Rivershed Society of BC  

   Fraser River Swim Relay 

    

An application was received from Rivershed Society of BC requesting an in-kind 

grant to assist with costs (e.g. tents, staging, promotions, etc.) associated with the 

river-side festival in Burnaby to be held on 2015 September 25
th

 (tentatively) at 

Burnaby Foreshore Park. 

 

 Request: $5,000  CPA: 2014 – No Application 

    2013 – No Application 

     2012 – No Application 

       

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:  

SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL: 

 

“THAT this grant request be now TABLED.” 

 

    CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

This grant request was tabled in order for staff to provide more information on the event. 
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Response from the Planning and Building Department 
(Mark Sloat) 

The Rivershed Society of BC is not a regular participant at Burnaby Rivers Day events. They have 
sometimes been invited but usually don't participate in our event, at least in the last 10 years. That 
being said, I spoke with Mark Angelo and he noted that the Rivershed Society of BC has always been a 
fantastic supporter ofBC Rivers Day and World Rivers, but at a broader level. I suppose they may not 
have the capability to be an exhibitor at a specific event, but are able to support Rivers Day in different 
ways. 

For what it's worth, the swim down the Fraser River by Fin Donnely 20 years ago was a significant 
event in BC's river conservation history. I certainly remember it. I think it would be a worthy event to 
support. Their schedule suggests they will be in Burnaby on the Friday before our Rivers Day event, 
which is on Sunday. There might be some ways to cross promote these events. 

Response from the Rivershed Society of Be 
(Christa Montpetit) 

Please see the attached list of communities that have been contacted. At this point, we have submitted a 
full proposal (at their request) to the City of New Westminster and we are waiting to hear back regarding 
the level of commitment they intend to provide. We will also be scheduling a meeting with two 
Vancouver Councillors that we have been referred to by the Mayor. The City of CoquitIam has also 
asked us to submit a full proposal. If you like, I can update you when we hear back. On the day we are 
proposing in New West, we will be working with the Fraser River Discovery Centre. They have an 
annual event that runs the entire weekend and we are proposing to be the kick off on the Thursday 
evening (5:00pm - 9:00pm). 

This is not (has not) been a yearly event. Fin Donnelly did his first swim in 1995 and his last swim in 
2000. 

I have contacted Peggy McMillan in the Parks Department and she was extremely helpful. I am in the 
process of putting a package together for her based on the requirements as listed in their application. 

I had a brief chat with Fin and he confirmed that not only has he attended the Rivers Day event in 
Burnaby as a spectator but that he has also been a speaker at the event as well (I don't know the 
dates). The Rivershed Society ofBC has also participated in the past with a booth display. 

With respect to the festival booths and activities, families and school children will be invited to come 
and join the musical performer's Up Your Watershed!; where possible we would like to have a salmon 
BBQ; in addition to the speeches we will welcome the swimmers when they reach this stop; educational 
displays and informative booths will be set up by local environmentalists and conservation groups, First 
Nations and local community organizations (we have not confirmed anyone at this point but I can keep 
you informed as we confirm commitment). We would like to have First Nations groups provide 
ceremonial drumming, dance and sing along, which will have a strong focus on the youth component. 

As we are in the prelim organizing stage I apologize that I cannot confirm community 
groupslbusinesses/govemments/environmentalists etc., that we have on board but I am hoping this all 
comes together very soon as I hate to say it but September will be here before we know it! 
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Text Box
Tabled Matter - 2015 February 19
#15/06 The Rivershed Society of BC
Additional Information



Rivershed Society of Be's 

20th Anniversary 

Fraser River Swim Relay 
Headwaters to Sea 

August 25th - September 27th 2015 

Draft Itinerary (04/01/15) 

Day # Day Date Community Festival 
1 Tuesday August 25th Mnt Robson 
2 Wednesday August 26th Dunster 
3 Thursday August 27th McBride 
12 Saturday September 5th Prince George 
14 Monday September 7th Quesnel 
15 Tuesday September 8th Xat'sull Heritage Site 
16 Wednesday September 9th Williams Lake 
20 Sunday September 13th Lillooet 
22 Tuesday September 15th Lytton 
23 Wednesday September 16th Yale 
24 Thursday September 17th Hope 
25 Friday September 18th Agassiz 
26 Saturday September 19th Chilliwack 
28 Monday September 21st Mission 
29 Tuesday September 22nd Pitt Meadows 

30 Wednesday September 23rd Coquitlam 

31 Thursday September 24th New Westminster 
32 Friday September 25th Burnaby 

33 Saturday September 26th Jericho 
34 Sunday September 27th VANCOUVER 

World Rivers Day 

*Communities not in bold may be media only events* 

**Itinerary subject to change - please confirm community festival date with 

FRSR organizers closer to the event 
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	AGENDA
	1. CALL TO ORDER
	2. MINUTES
	(a) Minutes of the Executive Committee of Council Open meeting held on 2015 January 20
	[2015.01.20. EXEC Min. DRAFT.docx]


	3. PRESENTATION
	a) Craig Collis, Assistant Director - Recreation   	                             



	4. CORRESPONDENCE
	(a) Correspondence from Volunteer Burnaby

Re: Letter of Appreciation (#14/49)
	[Volunteer Burnaby.PDF]
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Re: Letter of Appreciation (#13-14-15/00)
	[Kwantlen Polytechnic University.PDF]
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	[Coquitlam Search & Rescue Report to Exec. (2015.02.19).docx]
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	6. FESTIVALS BURNABY GRANTS APPROVED TO DATE - $10,500
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	[Burnaby Empty Bowls 2015 (February).pdf]
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	[Richard Major Art Group.PDF]

	(c) #15/11 - Ecole Alpha Secondary School
	[Ecole Alpha Secondary School.PDF]

	(d) #15/12 - Scouts Canada
	[Scouts Canada.PDF]
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	(g) #15/15 - Nikkei National Museum & Cultural Centre
	[Nikkei National Museum and Cultural Centre.PDF]

	(h) #15/16 - The Maple Leaf Singers
	[Maple Leaf Singers.PDF]

	(i) #15/17 - Miss Canada Globe 2015
	[Miss Canada Globe 2015.PDF]

	(j) #15/18 - BC Aboriginal Network on Disability
	[BC Aboriginal Network on Disability Society.PDF]
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Fraser River Swim Relay
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